Band Parent Organization 	
2016/17 School Year
11/07/2016
Our third meeting this school year was called to order by Chairman Josh Siegfried at 7:00 pm.  
Hank Henderson’s Treasurer Report:
The balance as of 10/31/16 is $1,886.52.  This reflects a $20 credit from T-shirt sales and a $52 expense for the doughnut purchase for the Potosi trip.  There’s an outstanding debit for the lunch we provided in Pinckneyville that will be reflected on next month’s report.
Mr. Washburn’s Band Program Update:
Thank you to everyone who helped with Marching Season.  The students had an outstanding year regardless of the awards that were won.  Based on the judges’ comments and directors’ reactions, this was a great show and the students worked very hard-and it showed.  All the parental support and the support of the BPO was greatly appreciated.
Congratulations to Nancy Lilley on her engagement!
Congratulations to all the students who auditioned for ILMEA.  The three were selected to perform for the 11/5 performances were Colin Henderson, Lexie White, and Ethan Boulanger.  
[bookmark: _GoBack]Ten students recently attended a percussion clinic at McKendree with Mr. Johnny Lane.  It was a great experience for the students and a special honor for Mr. Washburn as he shared with us-Mr. Lane was not only a teacher of his but a mentor as well.
We also have some participants in the Marching Bearcat for a Day.  They will perform at their final home football game.
Twelve students are performing at the Prairie Honor Band Festival on Tuesday 11/22.
The EIU Honor Band will perform on 12/10.
The band parents will provide a meal to those participants at a cost of around $108.
The band will be in charge of concessions for all the home girls’ basketball games again this year.  We decided to keep that as a band program fundraiser instead of mixing them up between the band program and the BPO.  Mr.  Washburn may need adult volunteers and will reach out for help on that.  The band will also run concessions for the fall play and spring musical, and adult help will likely be needed as many of the students are involved in the plays.  The fall play takes place on 11/18 and 11/19.

Pending and New Business Items:
The Cardinal Calendar fundraiser is wrapping up, and orders are due on Weds 11/9.  
There are two important meetings coming up for the band parents on Thurs 11/10.  At 7pm we will meet with the representatives who are doing the mattress fundraiser with us.  Immediately following, we will have a meeting regarding the band trip scheduled for May 30 to June 4th.
We need to spread the word on the mattress fundraiser and make sure we are telling all our friends and family about it.  It takes place on Dec 3rd from 10am to 5pm in the Wesclin Cafetorium. 
For more info please visit  http://bit.ly/beds4wesclin
We discussed our upcoming Trenton House Breakfast fundraiser which is penciled in for 2/4/17.  Larry or Josh need to confirm that.  We also discussed changing some of the signs we’ve used in the past so that they are more visible to vehicle traffic.
Trivia night is still slated for March 25th.  We tossed around ideas for trivia categories and themes.  We will save raffle/auction items to tie in with that event.
We are still hoping to start our trash bag fundraiser in March.  More details to be discussed in the future.
We have postponed selling Chick-FIL-A during the mattress fundraiser.  We are very interested in this, but need to find a good event to tie it in with.
Items on the Wish List for next marching season include:
· Keyboard cart
· Four-wheeler
· Marching band tower/storage building

The next band parent meeting will be on Monday, December 5th at 7pm.  We will be discussing our fundraising events for Feb and March.  We hope to see you there!

